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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:
2019/0691/P
Address:
8 Frognal    NW3

Description:
Erection of single storey garden outbuilding
Case Officer:
Josh Lawlor
Date:

31 March 2019
The developer at 8 Frognal has now submitted some further evidence for this project, planning application 2019/0692/P, namely a 'Trees and Construction BS5837 Arboricultural Report' and a 'Tree Constraints Plan'. 
The report by I.S. Thompson of Arbor Cultural is dated 8th March 2019 for a survey performed on 7th March 2019 and therefore after 2019/0691/P was submitted and long after the foundations for the garden gym/office/sun-lounge had already been dug and constructed.  It demonstrates the positions of neighbouring trees, but the trees' diameters were estimated as access was not gained from Frognal Court Wood (Borough level Grade II SINC behind Frognal with open access from Finchley Road) or requested from the owners of 6 Frognal.

From I.S.Thompson's Arboricultural report and from the scaled tree plan:
T1 diameter 500cms; RPA 6.0m

T4 diameter 400cms; RPA 5.5m
All trees were described as "Too far away behind bushes to VTA properly. No significant observations."

I measured the two trees nearest 8 Frognal rear on March 29th, and at 1.5 metres:

T1 (rear garden of 6 Frognal):
2.24m circumference = 0.713m diameter; RPA = 8.56m 
T4 (within Frognal Court Wood):
1.8m circumference = 0.573m diameter; RPA = 6.88m.

Thus, the foundations of the yet to be consented garden office/gym/sunroom already encroach into what appears to be significantly more than 20% of the neighbour's lime tree Root Protection Area.
B.S. 5837: 2012 is an important planning document that aims to protect trees from harm by just this sort of development. This proposed building - gross foundations already dug and formed - is right on the edge of Frognal Court Wood, a Borough level Site of Importance for Nature Conservation grade II.  
Considering 8 Frognal's rear garden is part of the setting for this important area for wildlife, I believe that not only should this application be refused, but the developer prosecuted for the attempt to remove surrounding trees in Frognal Court Wood and neighbours' gardens through damage to their rooting areas.  The complete clearance of 8 Frognal's garden of any natural material whatsoever with its replacement by plastic grass, concrete steps and wild-life unfriendly glaringly white concrete and fibre fencing is also not appropriate for a garden bordering a Borough-level SINC and part of its setting.

Dr Vicki Harding

Tree Officer, Heath & Hampstead Society
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